[INSERT DATE HERE]

Mr. Gene B. Sperling

Director

National Economic Council

The White House

Washington, DC 20502

Dear Mr. Sperling:

[INSERT FEDERATION/PARTNER AGENCY NAME HERE] is committed to providing needed social services to the most vulnerable in our communities.  Though we want to work constructively toward achieving Medicaid reform, we believe that a block grant, cap on Medicaid funds, or the shifting of Medicaid costs to states would be devastating to the populations served.  We urge you to keep these provisions in mind as you work with the President during these pivotal debt ceiling negotiations and hope that you will continue your staunch support of the Medicaid program during this precarious time. 
[OPTIONAL BUT HELPFUL LANGUAGE TO CONSIDER: DISCUSS HOW YOUR FEDERATION/PARTNER AGENCY SERVICES YOUR OVERALL COMMUNITY AND THAT YOU PROVIDE A CONTINUUM OF HEALTH AND/OR LONG-TERM CARE SERVICES TO SOME OF YOUR COMMUNITY’S MOST VULNERABLE CHILDREN AND ADULTS.  BRIEFLY DESCRIBE THE SERVICES THAT YOUR PROVIDER OFFERS USING MEDICAID FUNDS.]

A block grant, cap, and cost-shifting to states  would lead to unfavorable reimbursements where cuts in funding would become worse each year due to the federal share not keeping up with the costs of healthcare inflation.  As a result, our community’s providers may be compelled to reduce their participation or opt-out of the Medicaid program entirely. 
We urge you to consider constructive ways to reform Medicaid and realize cost savings in the long-term that will ensure the sustainability of the program without turning the program into a block grant or capped entitlement.  These include:

· Curbing Regulatory Restrictions on Medicaid Flexibility: Balance institutional care so that funding for home and community-based services can be accessed without a waiver.  Though skilled nursing facilities will remain vital as providers of care given the cognitive and physical disabilities of certain older adults, care within the community should be maximized to the greatest extent possible, something that is both cost-effective and assures enhanced quality of life.   

· Promoting Telemedicine and Greater Efficiency in the Provision of Care:  Though requiring an initial investment in technology and expanding care coordination for the dual-eligible population, long-term savings will be realized as patients are matched up more efficiently with providers. 

· Rooting out Waste, Fraud and Abuse – Analyze every service provided by Medicaid. Strengthen penalties against unethical providers who have taken advantage of state Medicaid programs.
As an organization concerned with fiscal sustainability, we hope that the Administration can find alternative routes to realize Medicaid savings such as the ones that we have proposed above.   We hope that you can continue to look to our strong leadership on these issues as Medicaid reform moves forward through the legislative process.    
Sincerely,

